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The Royal Burgh of Selkirk and District  Community  Council

Chairman

Gordon Edgar

4/10 Dunsdale Road, Selkirk, TD7 5EB
01750 720168
Vice-chairman
Dr. Lindsay Neil

46 Hillside Terrace, Selkirk, TD7 4ND
01750 720841

Secretary

David Bethune

5 Marion Crescent, Selkirk, TD7 4LY
01750 721703

Hon. Treasurer
Tom Combe

68 Back Row, Selkirk, TD7 4AG
01750 720921
A Meeting of the Council was held on Monday, 11th October, 2010

in the Victoria Halls, Selkirk, at 7pm
MINUTES (draft as at 12/10/10)
1. Attending: Community Councillors Edgar (chair); Neil (vice-chair); Cruikshank; Easton; Gibson; Gunn; King; Kerr. SBC Councillors: Riddell-Carre; Gunn; Davidson.

          [also in attendance: 2 members of the Press and 20 members of the public]
2. Apologies for absence from: CCllr Bethune, Combe & Munro. [CCllr Neil agreed to take notes of the meeting in the absence of the secretary, as there were no other volunteers.] 
Chairman Gordon Edgar reminded those present that all comments should be addressed through the chair, and that all recording devices should be switched off.
3. Approval of minutes of meeting held on 13th September, 2010; proposed as a true record, CCllr King; sec. CCllr Kerr.
4. Matters arising from minute not otherwise included on agenda:

C.Cllr Kerr raised the question of remarks made by Cllr Riddell-Carre which he considered defamatory (see item 4) and since Cllr Riddell-Carre had not attended that meeting, now requested withdrawal of these remarks which were based on incorrect ‘facts’ stated by Cllr Riddell-Carre in an email. Dr Neil explained that the paper on Common Good was at the request of the ASCC and that the circulation to CC members was simply a courtesy and not an official distribution of CC business. Despite having the ‘facts’ corrected, Cllr Riddell-Carre refused to withdraw the remarks which had been previously deemed defamatory by a majority of the CC. 

Cllr Davidson wished to add clarification to item 9 and explained that the Selkirk CGFWG would continue to function as before but that CG legal matters would now be handled by an additional lawyer appointed by SBC for a limited period of one year.

In response to a question from CCllr Cruikshank, CCllr Edgar replied that the CC’s response to the demise of the area committee was still being composed.
5. Declarations of interest – there were none.
6. No attendance and no reports from

(a) Lothian and Borders Police (see also item 10(f))

(b) Scottish Borders Wardens

7.  (a)  Planning applications, CCllr King representing the CC Planning Group reported on the following:

i) 10/01276/ADV. Additional prominent illuminated signage at Belmont garage, Dunsdalehaugh.

These were deemed additionally disfiguring at the town’s entrance and unnecessary in view of the existing signage and quite obvious trade carried on there. The CC agreed to recommend refusal of the application. A question was asked as to what license there was for commercial operators to use ground right up to the road edge for advertising purposes; the chairman undertook to look into this.

ii) 10/01276/ADV. 2 Houses applied for at 1 Fairfield Drive. (CCllr Gibson declared that he lived close to the development and chose to take no part in the discussion.)

In view of this being a sensible reduction from the original 5 houses applied for, the CC were inclined to recommend approval of the application subject to the following concerns to which answers will be sought and circulated:



a) There is now no affordable house proposed.



b) There is no clarity on what car parking provision is proposed.

c) There were concerns re increased traffic on to Bleachfield Rd and safety issues at the nearby bus stop/busy schoolchildren crossing.


d) Expert opinion on the status of, and lopping of trees proposed on the site is requested.

On receipt of these explanations, CC members will email CCllr King with their opinion to enable him to respond to SBC.
[slightly later than 7.30 p.m.] OPEN FORUM
20 members of the public attended.

Only one subject was discussed - the recently published SBC-commissioned report on Borders sporting facilities by Kit Campbell Associates. (available on the web as part of a public consultation)

[Note: In essence, the report suggests some closures and reduction in the provision of sporting facilities in the Borders with concentration on providing enhanced facilities in a limited number of centres. The underlying aim appears to be to save money.]

Lawyer Ian Burke expressed the feelings of many and voiced concern at the suggested closure of Selkirk Swimming Pool which requires a modest annual subsidy but higher than most other swimming pools.

The points made by him and many others were:

1. Money savings are largely illusory when closed facility maintenance costs are calculated.


2. Despite under-investment in maintenance, use of Selkirk pool has increased annually in the last 3 years, unlike others.

3. Use of the pool by Selkirk youngsters has increased.

4. There are possibilities of reducing costs by using waste heat from the nearby dyeworks to heat it. This would involve a capital outlay. The extent of existing pipework for this purpose was being looked into.

5. Closure of the pool would compromise facilities at the Victoria Park caravan site, already of poor standard.

6. The caravan/camping site could be developed to encourage greater use and increased income to offset the subsidy to the swimming pool.

General points made were:

a. The compilers of the report appeared to be ignorant of the private status of some facilities they proposed changes to.

b. The report advocated individuals travelling to avail themselves of facilities only available in other towns which is unintelligent in the climate of global warming and government campaigns to save energy.

c. Concern was expressed about the remit for the report with suggestions that it had been compiled following misleading instructions as to its purpose and terms of reference which suggested that scarce public money was being wasted. Cllr Riddell-Carre undertook to seek clarification on this.

d. It was considered important for SBC to continue to provide sporting and leisure facilities for all to enjoy, in all Border  towns, and not just international standard facilities that only a few would benefit from.

e. It was pointed out that the Borders produces world class athletes from the present facility provision.

f. It was considered that SBC’s priority should be the maintenance of all present facilities until such time as                                finances improved when enhanced provision could be examined.

There was unanimity and no dissent on the above points. 

Point ‘f’ was considered the over-riding policy that SBC should follow.

Cllr Riddell-Carre, seeking ideas, requested that any ideas should be channeled through her.

Cllr Davidson reported that Mr Harry Anderson of Bridge St, Selkirk, was willing ‘to inaugurate a petition in support of keeping the pool open’. All Souters are encouraged to contact him on 01750 725470 or brhenry@hotmail.co.uk .

Closing the Open Forum, CC Chairman Cllr Edgar encouraged Souters to submit individual responses, and although all comments made this evening will be incorporated into the CC official response, it counts as only one response. The more individual comments on the report, the more impact.

(reverting to the agenda)

7 (Cont’d)

iii) 10/01344/PPP. Berand Homes have submitted an application for 30 apartments on ⅓ of their site (previously the subject of a public enquiry) on Linglie Road. Previous applications were turned down on account of density and flood plain issues. This new application may conflict with previous advice wrt flood issues and the planning sub-group will investigate and report to the next meeting.

iv) 10/01211/FUL. The application for a privately funded all-weather training area at Selkirk Rugby Club was enthusiastically endorsed with assurances being sought wrt to intrusion of floodlight glare and energy efficiency of lighting used.

Any other planning matters
            b)    Update on Broadmeadows Wind Farm Planning Application;


This enormous application is being assessed and a comment will be forthcoming before the closing date.

     The developers, Greenpower, will run Public Information Displays at 

Yarrowford Village Hall, Tues 19th Oct; 3 – 8.30pm
Caddonfoot                    Wed 20th Oct; 5 – 8.30pm  Councillors are encouraged to attend and submit their comments.
8          Reports from SBC Councillors: 
(a) Cllr. Riddell-Carre  i) Urged the CC and members of the public to help SBC reduce costs and reminded members that SBC is run very inexpensively compared to other LAs.                                                                                   ii) Invited RB of S & D CC to oppose proposals to install 50 mph limit signs on the roads around Selkirk. (no comment was made by CC members as this almost entirely falls outside Selkirk CC’s boundaries.)                                                                                   iii) Outlined a minimalist approach to improving the junction Ettrick Rd/Yarrow Terrace. Asked if consideration was given to making Yarrow Terr/Buccleuch Rd/Mill St  a one-way system (as researched by the CC and SBC in 10/2005). The answer given was that “ ‘A’ roads can’t be one-way”. A follow up question was rebuffed by the reply “you have an answer” (This  prevented the enquiry as to the status of the A7 in Galashiels, where Bank St/High St/Bridge St/Ladhope Vale are one-way).                                                                                                                                                                                iv) Reported attending a welcome home party for the 1RRS (KOSB).                                                                                                                       The Cllr further reported that consideration was being given to reducing street lighting and views from the CC were sought. The idea had been proposed several years ago but had not been taken seriously then; it is to be commended that the idea is now being seriously considered and the CC approved.

b) Cllr Davidson;                                                                                                                                                         i) Reported that the Haining Trust had applied to the EU for funding to convert the stable block to artisan and office accommodation. (Neither Selkirk CC nor any other Selkirk body has any involvement with the Haining Trust)                                                                                                                                                                                   ii) Urged everyone to go ‘online’ to support the petition for improved local telephone/broadband services.

c) Cllr Gunn;                                                                                                                                                               i)  Reported on the unsatisfactory state of the public toilets at Scott’s Place.                                                                                                    ii) Reported that work to cure the flooding at South Port had not completely succeeded and that more work was  necessary.                                                                                                                                                                             iii) Urged the CC to take a more active part in attending to roles currently undertaken by SBC to improve the town’s appearance, thus relieving SBC of the responsibility and expense.

CCllr W Gunn then asked the question “what has the CC ever done?” The chairman and other councillors listed many examples to assist her.
8. Common Good Fund operation:

Cllr Riddell-Carre asked for an answer to an (unminuted) question at the August CC meeting as to the dates/times of the meetings of the informal Selkirk voluntary common good group believing, in error, that it was a sub-committee of the CC, which it is not. She was advised to contact Ms Kirstin Scott directly.

Cllr Davidson urged that the CG remain a regular item on the CC Agenda. The CC endorsed this.

Cllr Riddell-Carre left at 2110hrs.  
9. Correspondence – owing to time restriction, all the correspondence was accepted as circulated; any member wishing sight of uncirculated items can contact the secretary and in any case they will be re-presented at the next CC meeting.
(a) SBCCN Core Group minutes (circulated)

(b) response from R. Yates (SBC) re remedial works on A699 at Smedheugh

(c) road closure notice B6400 (circulated) 

(d) road closure notice Mavis Bank (circulated)

(e) update on Selkirk Flood Protection Scheme (circulated)

(f) letter of concern from local resident re youth anti-social behaviour (this has been passed to the police and is being dealt with)

10. SBC Sports Facilities Draft Strategy Report (circulated – response by 30th November)

This item was dealt with under ‘Open Forum’
11. Reports from sub-committee:   Selkirk Hill Management Group (GE / IK / CC)                                               Concern was expressed that illegal use of weedkiller on the hill had taken place esp. since the area is an SSSI; this is being attended to. Furthermore, concern was expressed that a convenient turning-point at Buxton was being used as a car park necessitating awkward manoeuvres by council trucks.

12. Reports from associated group:  Plattling Twinning Group (JM)

The Plattling Twinning Group will have a stall at Scott’s Selkirk.(LN)

13. Reports from working groups:

(a) Evening Study Classes (TC) – Not present, no report.
14. Reports from other community organisations and outside bodies
The AGM of ‘Rowlands’ takes place on 4th November.                                                                                                            The ASCC: Cllr Kerr reported that the AGM takes place in Glasgow on 20th Nov.
15. Any other items previously circulated and any other competent business.

There were none.

The meeting closed at 9.30pm.
Date of next meeting (AGM):   Monday, 8th November, 2010 at 7.00 p.m., Committee Room, Victoria Halls, Selkirk. 







All communications should be addressed to the secretary at the above address 


